             SEPTEMBER 14, 2021
The Regular Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 

September 14, 2021 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Thomas Collins, Vice Chairman Edmund M. Erickson, and Commissioners Michael Plant and Andre Sorrentino.  Also present were Treasurer Fred Buckholtz Jr., District Manager Bruce Smith, and Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright.  Comm. Brown and Account Clerk Marie Caputo were excused.     
Chief Dodge, Assistant Deputy Chief Schwier, 2nd Deputy Chief Smith and 3rd Deputy Chief Getter were all in attendance.  
The meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm. 
Acceptance of Minutes  

· After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the Minutes from the August 2021 Board Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.

· After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the Minutes from the August Workshop Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 

District Invoices
· The invoices for the months of August and September were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson.  Motion unanimously carried.

· The Prepaid, Workshop and Chiefs invoices for the months of August and September were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Sorrentino, seconded by Comm. Erickson.  Motion unanimously carried.
Deposits received in the months of August/September 2021
· Check from Halesite Fire District in the amount of $1,009.42 for July shop reimbursements.
· Check from County of Suffolk in the amount of $300 for polling site usage. 

· Check from Halesite Fire District in the amount of $675.89 for 2nd quarter 2021 gas reimbursements.

· Check from Halesite Fire District in the amount of $2,860.90 for June 2021 shop reimbursements.

· Check from Eaton’s Neck Fire District in the amount of $591.90 for June 2021 shop reimbursements. 

· Check from Centerport Fire District in the amount of $1,003.51 for June 2021 shop reimbursements. 

· Check from the State of New York Department of Taxation and Finance in the amount of $11,787.68 from Division of Homeland Security for PPE grant.

Financial Report 

· Treasurer, Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., read and submitted the September 14, 2021 Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report for the Huntington Fire District.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· After a motion by Comm. Plant seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board unanimously approved to pass a Resolution approving the Funds Transfer Resolution of $140,000 from the General Fund Checking Account to the General Fund Payroll Account to meet the District’s fiduciary obligations.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2021-33)
Correspondence

· LOSAP Service Awards points sheet for month ending August 31, 2021. 

· Fire District Affairs newsletter for August/September 2021.

· Invitation from East Northport Fire Department to attend September 11th, 20th Anniversary Memorial.

· Email from Ready Refresh regarding increase of delivery fee to $7.49 per delivery. 

· Letter from Paper Solutions, Inc. regarding going paperless in the District office.

· Letter from PERMA regarding filling out their 2021 Annual PERMA Member Survey.

· Letter from Northwell Health regarding Jason Sandvik returning to work. 

· Newsday article from the Newsday paper regarding Comptroller’s office reducing pension cost for all local governments. 

· Letter from MetLife Short Term Disability sending the District their Compensation Disclosure Statement.

· Flyer regarding the next Suffolk County Fire Districts meeting which will be held on Thursday, August 19th.

· Month End Collateral Statement from M & T Bank for month ending 8/31/21.

· August 2021 NYS Retirement Online newsletter.

· Thank you from Fred Uvena.

· GASB 68 Report for NYS Retirement dated fiscal year 3/31/21.  Employer’s contribution was $135,109.

· Nationwide statement for month ending August 31, 2021.

· Updated Chase Visa card for Thomas Brown, Fred Buckholtz & Bruce Smith.  

· Letter from NYS Department of Civil Service regarding removing Lucille Uvena from the District’s Health Insurance Plan.

· Letter from the TOH Maritime Services regarding 2022 Spring, Summer, Fall Berth.

· Letter from the Hook & Ladder Co. about Christmas Tree Fundraiser. 

District Manager Requests:   
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,244.50 to HiViz, Inc. for the purchase of fifty (50) Flexible Hydrant Markers.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $1,244.50 to HiViz, Inc.   Motion unanimously carried. 

District Manager Report 
Personnel:  
Vacations:  No Report. 
Training and Certifications:  No Report. 
Part time Dispatchers:  No Report.
Volunteers:  No Report. 

Employees: 

· Jason Sandvik is back to work. 
Apparatus: 
· 2-3-1:  Engine – No Report. 
· 2-3-2:  Tower – Annual aerial test complete with no issues.
· 2-3-3:  Hose/Utility Unit – No Report.
· 2-3-4:  Engine – Replaced windshield following accident. 
· 2-3-5:  Rescue – No Report.
· 2-3-7:  Engine – No Report.  
· 2-3-8:  Brush – No Report.
· 2-3-9:  Military Vehicle – No Report.
· 2-3-12:  Ladder – Annual aerial test complete with no issues.
· 2-3-14:  Utility – Nothing on the truck body sale yet. 
· 2-3-16:  Fire Police – No Report.
· Cars:  No Report.
· 2-3-90:  No Report.    

· 2-3-26:  Fire Boat – No Report.
· Aerial and Ladder Tests – Completed.

· Pump Tests – Annual pump tests are scheduled for September 30th.

· Missing Portables – We are missing two (2) portables.  One from 2-3-1 & 2-3-7.

Miscellaneous Apparatus & Equipment: 
Outside Shop Work:  August billing 
Halesite


$2,043.64

Centerport   


$   956.83


      

Cold Spring Harbor                
$1,502.82



Eaton’s Neck


$_ 781.99        
           
Total 



$5,285.28
                        
Building & Grounds:

· Roof Repairs/Sealing Building Exterior:  
· Sealing Building – No Report.   
· Recreational Room & Annex Roof – Need to be addressed, leaks during major rainstorms. 
· Soffit:  Repair above Bay 2 – 4 doors – Open.

· Windows – No Report. 

· Signage – No Report.

· Camera System:  No Report.

· Masonry – No Report.  
· Annex Cleanup:  No Report.
· Gear Washer Extractor (Commercial Washing Machine):  No Report.
· Shop:  No Report. 

· Grounds:  See New Business.
· Fuel Storage & Dispensing System:  No Report.
· Boiler:  No Report.
· Ice Machine:  No Report.
· Officers Room:  I terminated contract with original carpet installer and have signed on with a new company.  Purchase Order Has been issued.
· Meeting Hall:  No Report.
· Rear Lobby Doors and Rear Entrance Door:  Both doors are installed.  Contract signed and Purchase Order issued to A+ Technology to install access system.  
Old Business:

· Grants and Public Assistance:  
· Federal AFG Grant – No Report.
· NYS SAM Grant (Roof) – In the process of submitting the final paperwork for the grant ($100,000).
· FEMA (COVID 19) – Received grant in the amount of $11,787.68.  Completed. 
· Lloyd Neck Sub Station:  No Report.   
· Plan Reviews:
· FD approval needed – 60 Prospect Street – Zone Change..

· Zoning Board Meetings – No Report.

· Gold Star Battalion Beach slip:  No Report.
· Mobile Air Trailer:  Interest in purchasing the trailer seemed to have waned.  I will keep you posted if anything should change.   
New Business:  
· Landscape:  We are going to be working outside this Fall to remove some overgrowth and clean up the entire perimeter of the property.  With that, I will be proposing some changes especially to the monument and Wall Street side. 
· Electric/Elevator:  It seems as though the issues with the elevator recalling to the basement may be caused by a drop in power coming into the building.  Noble Elevator and our Electricians are working on it to resolve the issue. 
Communications:

· Pagers – No Report.
· Dispatch/Radio System – No Report.  
· Computer System – No Report.
· 800 MHz Radios – No Report. 
· Radio Tie Lines (Boxer Court & Seminary) – Progress. 
· MDT Upgrade – No Report.
· PS Trax System – Progress.
Requests:

· Surplus Items:  None.
· Permissive Referendum Resolution:  None.
· Notice to Bidders:  None.    
· Change Orders:  None.
· Monthly Construction Requisitions:  None.
· Bills:  None.
Chiefs Requests 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $320 to Gold Coast Deli for the purchase of refreshments at Yaphank training on 9/9/21.  After a motion by Comm Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the expenditure of $320 to Gold Coast Deli.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,595.65 to Impromoteu for the purchase of gifts at Installation dinner. After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the expenditure of $1,595.65 to Impromoteu.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $337.78 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of gatorade and water for rehab at Shoreline Beverage.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the reimbursement of $337.78 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $37.94 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at Stop N Shop for standby coverage during Tropical Storm Henri’ on 8/22/21.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the reimbursement of $37.94 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $225.91 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at Restaurant Depot for standby coverage during Tropical Storm Henri’ on 8/22/21.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the reimbursement of $225.91 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $98.35 to 32’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at Village Bagel for defensive driving course.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the reimbursement of $98.35 to 32’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $405 to David Tellerman for the instruction at defensive driving course.  Nine (9) members & employees attended at the cost of $45 per person.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the expenditure of $405 to David Tellerman.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $150 to Peter Como for the instruction at CPR course.  Two (2) members attended at a cost of $75 per person.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the expenditure of $150 to Peter Como.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $210 to Southdown Kitchen for the purchase of refreshments for standby coverage during 9/2/21 for OEM Homeland Security and County Coordinators.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the expenditure of $210 to Southdown Kitchen.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of vehicles and attendance at Dix Hills FD for the Phil Tepe celebration at 3pm on Saturday, September 18th.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the use of vehicles and attendance at the Phil Tepe celebration.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the use of vehicles for standby coverage at Dix Hills FD from 2pm – 8pm on Saturday, September 18th.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the use of vehicles and standby coverage at Dix Hills FD.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of vehicles and standby coverage for multiple departments during the Huntington Festival from October 8th – 11th and refreshments at a cost not to exceed $1,000.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the use of vehicles and standby coverage for the Huntington Festival.  Motion unanimously carried.   
· Request the Board approve the use of vehicles and attendance at Southdown School for their Annual back to school block party on Friday, September 17th, and refreshments at a cost not to exceed $50.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the use of vehicles and attendance at Southdown School for annual back to school block party.  Motion unanimously carried.    

· Request the Board approve the use of grounds and permission to hold the Annual Hook & Ladder Co. Christmas Tree Fundraiser beginning with the set up starting October 30th and continuing through December 26th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the use of grounds and permission to hold the Annual Hook & Ladder Christmas Tree Fundraiser.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Chiefs Report

Chief Dodge reported on the following:
· Company Roster Changes:  
· Gerard Brogan, Hook & Ladder Co., six (6) Month Leave of Absence, eff. 4/12/2021.
· Brian Devita, Hose Co., six (6) Month Leave of Absence, eff. 5/17/2021.

· Jayson Heitner, Engine Co. resigned eff. 7/28/21.  
· Oscar Moreira, Engine Co., Medical Leave Non-Line of Duty, eff. 8/27/21.   

· Physicals being administered on Wednesday, September 8th.  

· Flu Shots to be held on Sunday, October 10th from 10am – 11am in meeting hall.  

· Letter from the Engine Co. about the resignation of Jayson Heitner from the Engine Co. effective at their regular meeting held on 9/6/21.  Original date of resignation by Jayson Heitner was 7/28/21.    

· Letter from the Engine Co. about Oscar Moreira being out on Medical Leave Non-Line of Duty effective 8/27/21.  

· Officer Qualifications 2022:  Chief Dodge submitted, audited their qualifications, and approved the following Line Officer Candidate training and Education Checklists submitted for all Chiefs, Captains and Lieutenants.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the Officer Qualifications stated below.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Scott Dodge, Chief, Hose Co.

· Sean Schwier, Assistant Chief, Hook & Ladder Co.

· Paul Smith, 2nd Deputy Chief, Engine Co.

· Matthew Getter, 3rd Deputy Chief, Hose Co.

· Ben Kitzen, Captain, Engine Co.

· Matthew Mohlenhoff, Captain, Hook & Ladder Co.

· Mike Friel, Captain, Hose Co.

· Connor Riggs, 1st Lieutenant, Hook & Ladder Co.

· Ryan Doyle, TBD, Engine Co.

Assistant Chief Schwier reported on the following:  
· No Items to Report.  

2nd Deputy Chief Smith reported on the following:  
· Submitting certificates of completion for the following members for Sexual Harassment Awareness and Prevention course:  Trevor Smith, John McCricket, Jason Sandvik, Neil Getter, Charles Minicozzi, Blayne Gelbman, Brian Riggs, Brian Keane, Chris Amendolare, John Mohlenhoff and Scott Loechner.  

· Submitting certificates of completion for the following members for Workplace Violence course:  John McCricket, Jason Sandvik and Neil Getter. 

· Submitting certificates of completion for the following members for Workplace Violence Issues for Fire & EMS Personnel course:  Vincent Congello, Brian Keane, Blayne Gelbman, Brian Riggs, Chris Amendolare, Charles Minicozzi, John Mohlenhoff, Scott Loechner and Trevor Smith. 

· Submitting certificates of completion for the following members for Bloodborne Pathogen & Communicable Disease Annual Refresher course:  Brian Keane, Blayne Gelbman, Brian Riggs, Chris Amendolare, Charles Minicozzi, John Mohlenhoff, Trevor Smith, Scott Loechner and Vincent Cognello.

3rd Deputy Chief Getter reported on the following: 
· No Items to Report.   
New Business
· September Workshop Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 28th at 7 pm.

· Audience Overview for the Website:  507 Users and 503 New Users viewed 1,254 pages of the website in August.

· Motion to approve to designate Wednesday, September 15th as the date that petitions will be available to anyone interested in running in the Commissioners Election scheduled for Tuesday, December 14th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved September 15th as the date that petitions are available to be picked up at the District office.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Updated the recruitment email for the website, due to increased SPAM being received daily.

· Approve Proposed 2022 Budget:  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board unanimously approved the Proposed 2022 Budget.  Motion unanimously carried.

· The date of the Budget Hearing & Special Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 19th at 7pm.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the date of the Budget Hearing & Special Meeting for Tuesday, October 19th at 7pm.  A Legal Notice to be published in the Long Islander.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Received certificate of completion from Comm. Brown for Commissioner Training Course.  Completed on September 8, 2021.  Filed in District office. 

· Flu Shots are scheduled for Sunday, October 10th from 10am – 11am in Meeting Hall.  $15 per regular dose and $30 for high dose.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved administering the flu shots on Sunday, October 10th.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Old Business:
· Oakwood Road property involving the Cemetery:  No Report.
· Pavilion:   No Report.
There being no further business, after a motion by Comm. Erickson and seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the meeting was adjourned at 8 pm.  Motion unanimously carried.
Respectfully submitted,







Karla E. Wright






Secretary/Deputy Treasurer 
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law  
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